Pinecrest Parent Council Meeting Notes
Tuesday, April 13, 2021 @6pm via Zoom

Call to Order
Welcome and Introduction
Approval of Minutes – Minutes were approved

Officer Reports
a) President – Tanya Merritt: Nothing new
b) Vice President – Katie VanDorn: Email request sent to recruit new officers and no inquiries were received. Thinking of ways to target our approach for more participation.
Todd Swales – District Parent Council met Thursday, April 1st 439 additional students were scheduled to start in-person school after Spring Break. Thinking to rename Pinecrest after Dr. Robert L. Green (a professor at MSU who was the first Black person to buy a home in East Lansing). Currently looking at process to rename a school.
c) Treasurer – Lisa Parker: Financially stable with not much movement. A few teacher grants were paid. Book fair had $642 in sales. 
d) Secretary – Rachel Perez and Jasmine King: No news to report.
e) Principal  - Amy Webster: Working on next transition to offer in person learning. Thirty students returned on April 12th. Close to 70% are currently participating in in-person learning. Adding a new section to in-person Kindergarten. Now there will be 2 classes of in-person for each grade. Schedules and procedures will remain the same for in-person and virtual learning. Students have done an amazing job in following social distancing rules! More info coming soon for testing for 3-5 grades. Mrs. Crawford considering having a version of the “Mileage Club” this year.
f) Teacher Representative – Kathryn Schneyer: Online Students have continued to work hard, Kudos to them and their families!

Old Business
a) New officer votes will be pushed to the May meeting. 
b) Online Auction:
c) Spirit Wear: 48 orders were made and $571 were raised. This is the highest grossing spirit wear order cycle in last 2 years (4 order periods)! Orders will be distributed at the school. Information regarding the distribution coming soon.
Adjournment 
